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ITEM TITLE:  Receive a presentation from EST, Inc., and consider accepting the Conceptual Alignment and
Feasibility Report for the Extension of Goodyear Boulevard from the West Industrial Park to US Highway 62,
and directing staff to negotiate a contract with EST, Inc. to develop construction documents to complete the
project.

INITIATOR:  Richard Rogalski, Deputy City Manager

STAFF INFORMATION SOURCE:  Richard Rogalski, Deputy City Manager

BACKGROUND:  On June 9th, 2020, the Lawton Metropolitan Planning Organization (LMPO) approved a
contract with EST, Inc. (EST) to develop a Conceptual Alignment and Feasibility Report for the Extension of
Goodyear Boulevard from the West Industrial Park to US Highway 62.  EST, Inc. produced a “Universe of
Alternatives” which were brought before the Transportation Technical Committee and the Transportation Policy
Board for review, consideration, and scrutiny. From the feedback provided, to include considerable input from
our industrial partners, EST developed a preferred alternative that was selected by the LMPO on April 27th,
2021. EST has since produced the Final Report for the conceptual alignment, which was approved by the
LMPO on October 5, 2021.  The Oklahoma Department of Transportation has indicated support for this project,
to include possibly partnering with the City to fund the construction.  It would be beneficial for the City
Council to consider accepting this final report and directing staff to negotiate with EST to develop a contract
for the preparation of construction documents (plans, specifications, and bid documents).  This contract would
be brought to the City Council as soon as possible for approval.

EXHIBIT:  Short Version of the Conceptual Plan Report Presentation

KEY ISSUES:  This conceptual roadway extension greatly improves access to the West Lawton Industrial
Complex and removes heavy truck traffic from our local streets.

FUNDING SOURCE:  N/A

STAFF RECOMMENDED COUNCIL ACTION:  Accept the Conceptual Alignment and Feasibility Report
for the Extension of Goodyear Boulevard from the West Industrial Park to US Highway 62, and direct staff to
negotiate a contract with EST, Inc. to develop construction documents to complete the project.
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